Minutes of Pike Road Town Council Regular Meeting
Monday, July 10, 2023|6:00 PM
Pike Road Town Hall

Mayor Stone opened the Public Hearing at 7:12 PM. There was a Public Hearing for discussion of Community
Development, specifically a grant application for a CDBG Grant for an Inclusive/Accessible Playground. Katy
Brasfield, Community Development Director, Leslie York and Mechel Raysor, CARPDC were all present to make
comments to the council. There were no public comments. Mayor Stone closed the public hearing at 7:19 PM.

Mayor Stone called the meeting to order at 7:19 PM. Councilman Myers opened the meeting in prayer. Mayor Stone
led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Council members present were Angie Bradsher, Chris Dunn, Doug Fuhrman, Chris Myers, and Rob
Steindorff. A quorum was noted.

Consideration was given to the minutes for the regular meeting of June 28, 2023. Councilman Fuhrman made a
motion to accept the minutes as presented, Councilman Dunn seconded. Unanimous consent was given. The
minutes were accepted as presented.

Planning

Chairperson of the Planning Commission, Chris Dunn noted that the PC meeting had three public hearings on a
Conditional Use Permit-1663 Alexander Road, Conditional Use Permit-Stor Ease and McGehee Re-zoning along
with a preliminary/final plat of the McGehee property.

Keith Covington, Interim Planning Director, noted that there was a Work Session with the council earlier in the day to
go over some upcoming Smart Code Updates. He noted that three of the items from the PC meeting will be on the
council agenda in August. Covington also noted that they are working with Design Place Alabama on an update to
the Zoning Ordinance and Zoning Map.

Old Business

There was no old business. Mayor Stone noted that the Summerfest event was highly successful and thanked the
CD team and staff for all their hard work.

New Business
The only item of new business was Resolution 025-2023-CDBG Grant Project. Councilwoman Bradsher made a
motion to approve Resolution 025-2023-CDBG Grant Project for the Inclusive/Accessible Playground Project.

Councilman Fuhrman seconded. The vote was unanimous without a vote by Mayor Stone. The resolution was
approved. (Resolution-025-2023)

Other Business

Councilwoman Bradsher complimented Darrell Rigsby, commented on the Summerfest Event and welcomed Sherri
Eason, our newest employee.
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Councilman Myers inquired as to the status of the GW Gravesite Update project. Mayor Stone noted that the project
has been started and is going strong to be completed by the beginning of the school year. It was also noted by
Councilman Fuhman that the FFA group is also doing a project around the gravesite that will include an outdoor
classroom. Katy Brasfield noted that she would resend the design to the council.

With no further business at hand, Councilwoman Bradsher made a motion to adjourn at 7:33 PM. Councilman
Steindorff seconded the motion. Unanimous consent was given. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Attest,
Lisa W. Burke, Clerk Gordon Stone, Mayor
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